6/2/25, 8:14 AM Radebaugh Report - May 2025 Update
Dear Friends in Christ,

We wanted to send you a short update on the fence need. We are greatly appreciative of the people and churches
who have sent help. We currently have $8,118.11! Praise the Lord! Our goal is $17,000, so we are almost halfway
there. Today, | contacted two other fence companies just to compare prices with what we've already gotten. Let us
pray we will get a lower quote and be able to get the job done soon. THANK YOU to all of you who have helped us
with this need.

This past Saturday, the 24th of May, we had a funeral at our church. The son of one of our members was killed in an
automobile accident. | had led him to the Lord around 12 years ago and baptized him in our church. He became a
soul-winner and was able to reach many youth. However, he had gotten away from the Lord and attended church
only once in a while. He was a professional interpreter for the deaf and was well known and loved in the deaf
community. There were over 300 people in attendance for the funeral. The church was packed with standing room
only. The mother asked me to preach the Gospel and to preach about Christians who get away from the Lord. | did
so and God moved in the service. Only He knows who came to faith in Christ, but we had one person who gave their
life to serve the Lord and one who came back to our church after being gone for many years. Time will tell the
impact of God's Word that was preached.

It looks like we may be able to expand our Bible teaching at one of the schools for the deaf. The principal is
interested in having us provide a Saturday church service for the deaf in the dormitories. This service would be
shared with the men who currently serve in our church, as well as myself. They may also be interested in Lucinda
providing biblical counseling to the young ladies and me to the young men. Please pray for this! A decision will be
made very soon. Our church here is very burdened to reach young people with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.

Thank you for standing with us. It's always amazing how God works in the hearts of His people to provide for needs
on the mission field. If you have any questions regarding the fence, please let me know.
In Christ,

Chris and Lucinda Radebaugh.
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